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Letter from the President

Sally Gannaway, BNA President

Fall is here and hopefully cooler weather! The hot weather and drought have really been hard on our yards. Hopefully, with cooler weather and some rain we can get our yards back in shape. Also, many houses in our neighborhood need to be painted. Paint provides a protective barrier to protect your house from the weather. Fall is a great time to paint your house! 

There has been interest in what can be done about traffic in our neighborhood especially when East Pecan construction begins. I have been working with Chief Hooker on this. His department has conducted a baseline traffic study of our neighborhood. This information will be used to identify traffic pattern changes that result when construction on East Pecan begins so that any problems can be addressed. 

Solicitors often come to our homes trying to sell merchandise. Did you know that solicitors are required to have a permit issued by the Pflugerville Police Department to sell door-to-door in Pflugerville. If a solicitor comes to your door they must show you their permit if you ask. If the solicitor does not have a permit or is acting suspicious call the Pflugerville Police non-emergency number (251-4004) or 911 and give a description of the person and location. The police will follow-up. This permit does not apply to schoolchildren selling items for school fundraisers.

We have been asked if there is a mom’s group in our neighborhood. I am not aware of a group in Bohls, but there is a Mom’s Club of Pflugerville, which meets each week at various locations in and around the Pflugerville area. If you are interested in this group of moms and their children who get together to play and have fun you can call Jackie Snowden at 252-3987 or visit www.geocities.com/momsclubpville. 
Have you been out to Lake Pflugerville? It is located at the corner of Pfluger Lane and Weiss Lane. We have been walking the approximately 3 mile trail and enjoying the wonderful birds. In addition to the trail, there are 4 fishing piers. We watched an excited four-year-old catch a fish about the size of a credit card the other day. What fun! The lake is a real jewel for Pflugerville and very close to our neighborhood. 

The good news is that the HEB remodeling is scheduled for completion by the end of September. They are moving everything around to add 8000 new items; many of them upscale food items requested by customers. The coffee bar will be removed to make more room. Until the remodeling is completed, HEB employees are walking the store to aid customers in locating items that have been moved.

Come Home to Shop in downtown Pflugerville! The downtown merchants will be holding a big sidewalk sale the last Friday and Saturday of September starting at 10 am. Additional merchants will be setting up in parking lots on Pecan and Main Streets. Sounds like a wonderful time to start your Christmas shopping and support our local merchants.

We all know that Austin is getting multiple new toll roads. We recently got our new TxTag sticker that allows us to use the non-cash lanes on Texas toll ways. Although Austin area toll roads will not start opening until November 1, 2006, the stickers work all around the Texas. We used it when we went to Houston and were surprised to find that our toll was only $1 using the sticker but $1.25 when paying cash. If you are interested in beating the rush and getting your TxTag sticker now, go to http://www.txtag.org/ or call 1-888-gotxtag (1-888-468-9824).
 Pflugerville Preliminary Floodplain Maps Available For Review
The Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) has updated floodplain maps for Pflugerville and the preliminary, updated maps are available for review at the Building Department, located at 100 E. Main Street, Suite 200.

If you live near a creek or its tributary, find out if you are in a floodplain and what that means to you and your property. The updated maps show additional flood-prone areas at this time which may affect your need for flood insurance. If homeowners, renters, and businesses buy flood insurance before the new maps become effective in early 2007, lower insurance rates may be available for those not previously shown in a floodplain. 

These maps are also available for viewing on the City website at http://www.cityofpflugerville.com/ under the maps/gis section of the Planning Department’s page. For more information contact Blake Overmyer, Building Official/Floodplain Administrator, at 252-8469.

Upcoming Elections

Tuesday, November 7, 2006

Gubernatorial Election & City of Pflugerville Special Election
· Voter Registration Deadline: Tuesday, October 10, 2006 

· Begin Accepting Applications to Vote by Mail: Friday September 8, 2006 

· Final Day to Accept Applications to Vote by Mail: Tuesday, October 31, 2006 

· Early In Person Voting Begins: Monday, October 23, 2006 

· Early In Person Voting Ends: Friday, November 3, 2006 

· Contact Travis County Elections for vote by mail information at 238-VOTE 

More Information 
For more information contact the Travis County Elections Division at (512) 238-VOTE (238-8683) or

http://www.traviscountytax.org/goVoters.do. 

For more information on the Pflugerville City Council Place 3 election and the proposed City Charter amendments go to the City of Pflugerville website www.cityofpflugerville.com.
Join the Bohls Neighborhood Association (BNA)

June began a new fiscal year for the Bohls Neighborhood Association. We continue to have our annual membership drive and encourage all households to join. Membership is voluntary. This year we have nineteen (19) paid member households out of over 500 homes. Thank you to the residents that have joined the neighborhood association this year! 

Your voluntary annual dues are used for neighborhood activities and communication, promoting neighborhood safety and beautification, maintaining Bohls signage, and helping to maintain the value of our homes by supporting the Architectural Committees’ enforcement of the deed restrictions. 

Over half the budget approved at the annual meeting for BNA for this fiscal year is for the architectural committees’ enforcement of the deed restrictions; membership dues are an crucial income source for this funding. We hope you will join BNA this year! 

We are currently signing up for June 1, 2006 - May 31, 2007 BNA membership.   Voluntary dues are $30/yr per household.  If you are interested in joining contact Sally Gannaway @ 251-8516, Willie Watts @ 670-1447 or Shirl Enoch @ 252-0846 or mail your dues to Bohls Neighborhood Association, P.O. Box 2484, Pflugerville, TX 78691.
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Our annual National Night Out gathering was successful. This was our third at Heritage Park’s Scott B. Mentzer Pool where we gathering to meet with our new and old neighbors. This event will surely result in a safer neighborhood. There were approximately 240 Bohls’ residents and other community members that participated in the event on the evening of August 1. 

Thanks to all who volunteered, brought side dishes, and attended. The food was plentiful and tasted great. A special thanks to our sponsors who helped fund and organize what we feel is the best National Night Out party in Pflugerville and maybe even Texas. The sponsors and organizers were:

Pflugerville Parks & Recreations Department 

Pflugerville Police Department 

-- Especially Officer Mike Clowdus

Chase Bank 

-- HEB location—685 & Pecan

Wendy’s 

--Jim Kerr—Far West location

John & Lynette Davis 

--Special thanks to their son Jordan and his friend Lance

Craig & Shirl Enoch 

Al & Gladys Eyhorn 

James & Janice Ferguson 

Michael & Sally Gannaway 

Ocie & Beth Lemons 

Dwight Phillips 

Willie & Carolyn Watts 

Bill Umberson
There were three plates and one spoon left behind at this year’s NNO.  You can call Sally Gannaway at 251-8516 about claiming your “lost” item.

For those of you, who attended, please start telling your neighbors who did not attend about our neighborhood’s annual event to help make our community a safer place to live. National Night Out occurs on the first Tuesday of August each year to provide a nation-wide event for neighbors to meet each other. Knowing your neighbors is the foundation for the Neighborhood Watch Program. If you would like more information about Neighborhood Watch, contact Willie Watts at 670-1447 or WillieWatts@earthlink.net. 
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  lost or stray pets
To report stray or lost pets call the police non-emergency number 251-4004.

HAVE A SAFE



Halloween may be a fun holiday for kids, but for parents, trick-or-treat time can be a little troublesome. Concerns about child safety – whether they are out in the neighborhood or back at home with bountiful bags of goodies – can cast a spell on the evening’s festivities. But not to worry! Following a few safety tips will help ensure that Halloween, will be a “howling” good time.

MAKE SURE THE 

COSTUMES ARE SAFE

· Check that costumes are flame-retardant so the little ones aren’t in danger near candles.

· Keep costumes short to prevent trips and falls.

· Try make-up instead of a mask. Masks can obstruct a child’s vision – a dangerous thing when they are crossing streets or going up and down stairs. If a mask is worn, make the eyeholes larger for better visibility.

· Make sure your kids wear light colors or put reflective tape on their costumes.

· Avoid hard plastic or wood props such as daggers or swords. Substitute with foam rubber which is soft and flexible.

GOING OUT TRICK-OR-TREATING

· Younger children should be accompanied by an adult. The older kids should be with adults or other friends. No one should go trick-or-treating alone.

· Remind kids not to enter a strange house or car.

· Watch out for cars and carry a flashlight to help see and be seen.

· Set a time limit for children to trick-or-treat. Remind them not to take short cuts through backyards, alleys, or playing fields.

· Do not approach houses with the lights off.

· Stay within the neighborhood and only visit homes you know.

EATING THE TREATS

· Remind the kids not to eat any treats until they get home.

· Check out all treats at home in a well-lighted place.

· What to eat? Only unopened candies and other treats that are in original wrappers. Be sure to inspect fruit and homemade goodies and if you find anything suspicious, call the Pflugerville Police (251-4004 or 911).

Parents and kids can avoid trick-or-treating troubles entirely by organizing a Halloween costume party with treats, games, contests, music, scary stories, and much more. Make your Halloween party the place to be for your child and his/her friends! 

No matter how you celebrate, have a safe and happy Halloween and be smart – think safety!

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact:  

Pflugerville Police Dept.


Crime Prevention Unit


Cpl. Mike Clowdus, CCPS

670-5512

IMPORTANT INFORMATION

The Bohls Crossing Architectural Committee and the Bohls Place Architectural Committee are separate entities from the Bohls Neighborhood Association. The Bohls Neighborhood Association forwards communications to the appropriate architectural committee as a service to our neighbors. The architectural committees, not the neighborhood association, enforce deed restrictions. Sample copies of the deed restrictions are on the BNA website www.bohlsnews.org. Official copies of the deed restrictions for your section of the neighborhood are available at the Travis County Clerks office. Their Travis County Clerk’s website is http://www.co.travis.tx.us/.

P.O. Box 2484, Pflugerville, TX  78691 is the address used by Bohls Neighborhood Association, Bohls Place Architectural Committee and Bohls Crossing Architectural Committee.  You may also contact any of these groups by emailing bohls2003@yahoo.com. Your email will be forwarded to the appropriate architecture committee.

Road Projects Continue
Widening of East Pecan
The southbound (new) lanes will be constructed first with traffic continuing to use the existing road. Once the new lanes are completed, traffic from the existing road will be rerouted to the new lanes and the old road will be replaced. The plans have a left turn into Plumbago when you are traveling east on Pecan from Immanuel but no left turn into Sunflower. Due to the left turn at Immanuel when you are traveling west on Pecan, there was not sufficient space per highway safety rules to provide a left turn lane at Sunflower when traveling east. 

East Pecan will be widened from Dessau to SH 130 as one project.  The City and County have teamed together to construct this project. Due to some minor delays in ROW (right-of-way) acquisition (which also pushes back the start of utility relocations), construction should start in late Winter 2006/early Spring of 2007 with completion occurring 18 months later. 

The City has acquired 80% of the additional ROW within its jurisdiction.  The County is working on a public/private agreement to acquire the additional ROW within its jurisdiction.  This public/private agreement could be completed within a month or two. 

East Pecan will be 4 lanes from Dessau to the future Pfennig Lane intersection, east of Bohls Crossing.  East Pecan will be 6 lanes from the future Pfennig Lane intersection to SH 130. 

Pfennig Lane
Wal-Mart really is taking shape. Rumor is that Wal-Mart is trying to open this year in time for Christmas shopping. There is still no definite schedule from TXDOT/Wal-Mart on when the new traffic light at Pfennig Lane and FM 685 will be installed. The current schedule for the one-way westbound detour on Pfennig should begin in either October or November of 2006. 

Wells Branch Parkway 
The City of Pflugerville project, from Tudor House Drive to Dessau and Dessau to Immanuel are both still scheduled to be completed in Summer 2007. The City has received the Army Crops of Engineers permit for the section of road from Dessau to Immanuel.

The remaining portion of this project, from Tudor House Drive west to east of I-35 is a joint project with Travis County and the City of Austin. The county project is currently in right-of-way acquisition. This project is funded and now estimated to start construction in March 2007 and complete in September 2008. This county project will be combined with the Heatherwilde project.

Heatherwilde Blvd. 
This is a joint project between Travis County and the City of Austin to extend Heatherwilde (4 lane divided) south from Wells Branch Parkway to Howard Lane. The new portion of Heatherwilde will align with McAllen Pass. Design and right-of-way acquisition are in progress. Construction is estimated to start in March 2007 and complete in September 2008. This project will be combined with the Wells Branch Parkway project.

Travis County Projects
Go to http://www.co.travis.tx.us/tnr/publicworks/pdfs/cip_summary.pdf for more information on Travis County road projects. This was a source used for information on Wells Branch Parkway, Heatherwilde and the Travis County portion of E. Pecan.
MOST COMMON DEED RESTRICTION VIOLATIONS

The volunteers from Bohls architectural committees report the most common deed restriction violations are currently: trailers and boats in driveways.  These are only allowed to stay in driveways for less than 48 hours.  Keeping these in your driveways or in front of your home will result in a letter from the Architectural Committee and possible legal action.  To see an example of the Deed Restrictions go to www.bohlsnews.org.
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Christmas Trail of Lights
The Bohls Neighborhood Association will once again be judging Christmas yard decorations/lights.  We will be recognizing 1st, 2nd and 3rd place winners with yard signs, but no prizes will be given.  The judging will take place Tuesday, Dec. 19th starting at 6:30 p.m.


Bohls Neighborhood Association Officers

Sally Gannaway
President

251-8516

Willie Watts

Vice-President 
670-1447

Shirl Enoch

Secretary

252-0846
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· Sept 29-30 
Come Home to Shop Sale in downtown Pflugerville (Friday 10 – 5, Saturday 10-4)

· Oct 12

Pflugerville Fire Department Open House, Pecan Street Station, 6 – 9 P.M

· Dec 19

BNA Christmas Light Judging 6:30 p.m.

· Jan 6
Bohls Neighborhood Adopt A Trail Clean-Up Day.  To volunteer contact bohls2003@yahoo.com.

· Jan 13
Adopt A Trail Clean-Up Day (Rain Date)

THANK YOU TO OUR ADVERTISERS!
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Steve Hunt

670-7808 office
417-7922 mobile
pestwranglers@sbcglobal.net
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403 FM 685
Pflugerville, TX
78660
(512) 251-4428

Open seven days a week.

A Pflugerville tradition since 1973. 7' ‘V
Family e and opescted. Tuel/alue






	Bohls Neighborhood Association (BNA) will only accept advertisements for BNA neighborhood communications from businesses.  Advertising a business in a BNA neighborhood communication does not imply endorsement of that business by BNA.  BNA reserves the right to refuse to accept any advertisement.  Political or religious advertisements will not be accepted.
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